
NIGC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 

Old Ranch Country Club 
June 16, 2021 

 
Call to Order – Pam McCredie, President Brief meeting called to order at 12:10 pm.   

Approximately 86 Members attended.   
President – Pam McCredie  Pam welcomed members to the Garden 

Luncheon and General Meeting. She expressed 
our thoughts and prayers for Ducky Caswell, 
and relayed Ducky’s message of “thank-you” and 
gifts of appreciation to the Board and to Lisa 
Mauck and Sandy Davidson for their hard work 
this year. Pam welcomed Past Presidents who 
attended: Sandy Davidson, Barbara Jordon, 
Kathy Owens, Cindy Murphy, Marilyn Bittle. 
Per Cindy Murphy’s sign-in sheet, please 
consider volunteering for Hospitality for 
upcoming General Meetings, beginning in 
September. 
Pam announced that our June Meeting is 
designated by Bylaws as our Annual Meeting. 
Barbara Jordon moved that the actions of the 
Board for the year 2021 be ratified. Susan 
Bell seconded. Motion carried. 

Installing Officer - Barbara Jordon Barbara read the Oath of Office to the following 
women who have stepped up to complete the 
terms of the recently vacated positions on our 
2021-2022 Board of Directors: 
   Kathy Owens, Corresponding Secretary 
   Ann Devlin, Treasurer 
   Pam McCredie, President 
All three accepted the Oath of Office and were 
formally presented as new officers to NIGC. 

Sandy Davidson and Trish Schooley Trish and Sandy presented NIGC with state, 
regional AND national awards. During the 
reconstruction of Naples School this past year, 
they documented its renovation and worked 
with the City and School District to maintain and 
redesign the landscape where necessary. For 
their amazing work, which they submitted to CA 
Garden Clubs, NIGC won the following in the 
Civic Development category: 1st Place in the 
State, 1st Place in the Pacific Region, and finally, 
1st Place with National Gardens! 



Membership - Lynne Clarke Lynne presented 20-, 25- & 30-Year Service 
Certificates to the following Members:  
Cindy Murphy – 30 Years 
Ginny Clark – 25 Years 
Sandy Davidson – 25 Years 
Edie Graber – 25 Years 
Delphine Kaufman – 25 Years 
Patti Martin – 20 Years 
Jeanie Miller – 20 Years 

Beautification – Linda Frame Linda thanked each of her Beautification 
Committee Chairpersons with a rose: 
Marilyn Bittle/Cathy Ridder - 2nd St. Planters 
Becky Jones - Home Beautification 
Jeanne Krauss/Dee Mattern - La Bella Fontana 
Ginny Clark-Naples Plaza 
Trish Schooley/Sumera Wacker - Publicity 
Sandy Davidson - Guidance 

Adjournment –  Meeting was adjourned at 12:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Deborah Smith 


